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Community Meeting 
of Hebrew Academy

On Wednesday, June 13th at 8 
p.m., at the JCC the Hebrew 
Academy mil hold its annual 
com m unity  m eeting . All 
members of the academy^ its 
contributors and all interested 
individuals are urged to attend. 
There will be a short meeting 
and an election of the new board 
after which cake and coffee will 
be served.

BBYO is having a get- 
together and pool party for all 
9th graders or 14 year olds on 
June 20th. For more details 
please* call: (Girls) - Debbie 
Tager - 364-4540, Marla Shapiro
- 366-5866; (Guys) - Kenny Boxer
- 365-0741, Mitchell Oestreich - 
;}65-2981.

Annual Institute of Judaism
North Carolina B’nai B’rith 

and the District Grand Lodge #5 
present the 32nd annual In­
stitute of Judaism at Wildacres 
in Little Switzerland, N.C. 
August 12-16, 1979 entitled 
I s r a e l ,  I ts  H is to ry  and  
Relationships with America, 
the United Nations and the 
Arabs. Guest speakers will be 
Mr. Herman Edelsberg, Chaim 
Herzog and Dr. David Sidorsky.

Mr. Edelsberg is Director of 
the International Council of 
B’nai B’rith, Advisor on Inter­
national Affairs to the Presi­
dent of B.B., and an authority 
on historical and current 
relationships between the Un­
ited States and Israel. He is a 
graduate of CCNY and the 
Brooklyn Law School.

Chaim Herzog served as Am-

Temple Beth El Happenings
June 1 - Confirmation
June 14-17 - Wildacres Retreat (for reservations call: 366-1948)

Temple Israel Happenings
June 1 - Confirmation
June 3 - Annual Congregational meeting (election)

Picnic

DEVOKAH CHAPTER OF HADASSAH INSTALLATION

“To the looking-glass world 
It was Alice that said,
I'ue a sceptre in hand. I ’ve a crown on my head;
Let the looking-glass creatures, whatever they be,
Come and dine with the Red Queen, the White Qufen, and me!"

Members and guests of 
Devorah HadassaK cafne and 
dined at a lovely affaiir at the 
Bread Basket, at which time 
Alice Schreiber was installed as 
the new president by Esther 
Seid, a past president.

The theme of the installation 
was “Through the Looking 
Glass”. The other officers are: 
Vice Presidents, Toby Spitzer 
(Education), Joan Goldsmith 
an d  S o n y a  K r a u s s  
(Membership), Konnie Herman 
(Fund Raising), Tobey Silber 
(Programming) ;  Financial 
Secretary, Jean Garber; Corres. 
Sec., Ellen Ck)ldstein; Rec. Sec., 
Jane Goodman; and 'Preasurer, 
Beverly Montezinos.

Alice’s acceptance speech 
called to all Jewish women to 
carry on the work of Hadassah. 
She stated, “When Israel 
became a state, it lent a new

dignity to 6very Jew. When 
Israel won the six-day war-each 
Jew knew he would never again 
be part of a people who would be 
led to slaughter without a fight. 
Our destiny is tied to that of 
Israel. That is the meaning and 
the work of Hadassah. We are a 
Zionist organization. We are 
proud to be Zionists and must 
assert our creed proudly in the 
face of every nation which 
would spout the new big life 
e q u a t i n g  Z i o n i s m  wi th 
Naziism.”

A highlight of the evening 
was a candle-lighting ceremony 
in which Carol Leaman gave 
recognition to four new Life 
Members of Hadassah. Jane 
Goodman, Alice Schreiber, 
Tobey Silber and Iris Spil receiv­
ed their Life, Membership pins 
which reaffirmed their dedica­
tion to Israel and Hadassah.

Needed

STORAGE SPACE for furniture, clothing, etc. for 
the RUSSIAN RESETTLEMENT PROGRAM.

VOLUNTEERS 
Help tutor English 

Drive Russian families to appointments and ac­
tivities in Jewish community.

Locate employment

CALL . SALLY SCHRADER - 526-1669

GREENSPON AND ASSOCIATES, INC.
Uf« Incurano* Planning 
Group Insuranc*

Panslon Plans 
Busin«M Insuranc*

STAN QREEN8P0N 
DAN COBLENZ

SCOTT SWIMMER 
HARRY SWIMMER

PHONE 376-7434

bassador from the State of 
Israel to the United Nations 
from 1974 to 1978. Ambassador 
Herzog was educated a t the Un­
iversities of London and Cam­
bridge. He is a graduate of the 
Royal Military College and serv­
ed in the British Army in World 
War II as a Lt. Colonel. Later he 
served in the Israel Defense 
Forces, including positions of 
Director of Military Intelligence 
and the first Mihtary Governor 
of the West Bank. He held the 
rank of Major General.

Dr. Sidorsky is Professor of 
Philosophy at Columbia Un­
iversity, an author, and is in­
volved in communal activity. 
He has taught Modern Jewish 
thought in graduate schools and 
th e  J e w i s h  Theologica l  
Seminary. He is editor of The 
Future of the Jewish Communi­
ty in America and is a member 
of the Editorial Board of 
Midstream.

The cost of the weekend is 
$105.00 per person. Big Hotel or 
$125.00 per person, New Lodge. 
If you are interested in attend­
ing please mail a check for 
$25.00 (deposit) to. Barney 
Grodsky, Box 8647, Durham, 
North Carolina 27707.

JCC Adult Programs
The most successful year of 

scheduled adult classes has 
drawn to a close. It has been 
very encouraging to see more 
people enrolled in our classes. 
Several new concepts were in­
itiated and we would like to have 
your opinion of the courses that 
were held, such as the “One Day 
for You” program. Suggestions 
ar^ welcome for new classes you 
would like scheduled for the fall. 
Please call or write the JCC (366- 
0357) or Florence Jaffe (366- 
4713) with your suggestions.

Halalah BBW 
Installation

The installation of officers for 
B’nai B’rith Women. H alialah 
Chapter, was held April 23 at 
The Feathers Restaurant. The 
1979-1980 officers are: Presi­
dent, Barbara Bernhardt; Fund 
Raising V.P., Janet Rubin; 
Communications V.P., Linda 
Segal; Membership V.P., Lee 
B l u m e n t h a l  a n d  P a t t i  
Weisman; Programming V.P., 
Marla Chalnick; CVS V.P., 
Gayle Nordin; Recording Sec., 
Susan Sachs; IVeasurer, Shelley 
Bregman;  F inancial Sec., 
Margurite Kane; Corresponding 
Sec., Florence Widis; and 
Counselor, Peggy Gartner.

WANTED 
Playpens for the Baby 
Pool area. Call the JCC - 
366-0357 if  you have one 
you would like to donate!

Addison Ltd. 
Discount Fabrics

For all your sew ing  
needs 

2 locations:

•349-L  W. ‘ Trem ont 
Ave. 

(376-2042)
•6914 Lawyers Rd. 

(568-2883)

10% of purchase total 
goes to “J ”

a// rece ip tt to be tu rned  in  to 
the

Charlotte Chapter B.B.W. 
Installation

Charlotte Chapter began its 
28th year a t an installation 
luncheon on May 2nd at Valen­
tino’s. It was a festive day and 
an unusual one. Loretta Bar­
man will rank among the few 
presidents who chose to serve a 
second term.

Rabbi Richard Rocklin gave a 
very meaningful invocation. 
Terri Cathcart presented the 
beautifully completed quilt 
which was a major project this 
year of the chapter’s Senior 
Women’s group. Loretta then 
gave certificates of thanks to 
her outgoing board. The 
president’s year end report was 
lengthy, due to its impressive 
content. It highlighted a year of 
outstanding service by the 
chapter, which was achieved by 
a feeling of cooperaton and car­
ing for one another.

Installing officer of the day 
was Susan Bruck, President of 
NC Avodah Council, BBW. 
Susan’s creative theme was 
“How Does our Garden Grow?” 
Officers installed were Loretta 
Barman,  president;  Terri 
Cathcart, administrative v.p.; 
Wendy Cohen, communications 
cabinet v.p.; Joyce Levenstein 
and Barbie Weiner, fund-raising 
cabinet v.p.’s; Vicki Hopkins, 
membership v.p.; Beryl Rsher, 
financial sec.; Ruth Lubin, rec. 
sec.; and Elaine Schefflin, cor­
res. sec.

Loretta’s brief acceptance 
speech cited as one of reasons

Barman congratulated by 
sister.

for serving a second term her 
dedication to BBW and its great 
priority to the broad spectrum of 
worldwide services.

ITie first business of the new 
board was presented by Joyce 
Levenstein in the form of the 
chapter’s newest fundraiser, the 
“Simcha” cloth. It will be pre­
sent at all chapter meetings. 
The cloth will be embroidered 
with the simchas the members 
write on it in their own 
handwriting, in return for a 
small donation.

Marvin Barman, Loretta’s 
husband, and incoming presi­
dent of Charlotte B’nai B’rith 
Lodge, gave a beautiful benedic­
tion at the close of the meeting.

ORT Installation
' The Charlotte Chapter of 
Women’s American ORT elected 
its executive board of officers at 
the April 18 open meeting.

Officers for the 1979-80 year 
are: President: Sharon (Jold; 
Educa t i on  Vice-President; 
Sharon Apfel; Vice-President 
Membership: Donna Gins; Co- 
chairman Membership: Pam 
Si lberman;  Vice-President 
Special Projects: Mary Dubin; 
Co-chairman Special Projects:

Florence Widis; Vice-President 
Honor lloll; Konnie Herman; 
Vice-President Programming: 
M a r i a n  Davidson;  Vice- 
President Bulletin: Lyrne (Jo- 
jac; Treasurer: Hite Kane;
Financial Secretary: Joanne 
Schwartz; Recording Secretary: 
Barbara Zelickson; (Jorrespond- 
ing Secretary: Sharon Katz; 
P u b l i c i t y :  G a y l e  Fe in ;
P a r l i a m e n t a r i a n :  Margie
Levenson.

Chai Group 65 & Over
Mr. Ed l^kin, our “current event” lecturer from Central Pied­

mont Community College, has been an inspiration at our morning 
sessions. He brings us up-to-date on the latest developments of 
worldwide news.

The afternoon programs are very entertaining. A film, “The Cor­
al Jungle,” was shown by Betty Place of the Charlotte Library, who 
explained “life” in the deep sea.

Mary Williams of the Mental Health Center discussed 
relationships, followed by a question and answer period. Ethel Per­
son, a representative of Duke Power Co., explain^ how small elec­
trical appliances can cut our electric bills 50%. She demonstrated 
the use of an electric frying pay^nd electric blender. During the 
meeting she baked a cake in the electric firying pan, which was pass­
ed around and enjoyed by all.

We are most grateful to Mr. & Mrs. Fred Stem, who donated to our 
members 20 season tickets for the Charlotte Symphony Orchestra.

Our “appreciation luncheon” was given by CPCC to honor the 
older adult program instructors. Horty Fogelson, who represented 
our art group, praised the technique of Beverly Howard, our art 
teacher. We welcomed two new members to the art class this month. 
They were referred to us by CPCC.

By this time the raffle bopks are ready for distribution. The prizes 
are a beautiful picture painted by Beverly Howard, and a lovely 
afghan crocheted by Mrs. Sadoff. Bessie Fagan, our ardent 
chairwoman of the raffle committee, urges everyone to sell as many 
books as possible. The raffle will be held in September.

Horty Fogelson  
Helene Patten

BRUCE ELLIOT SCHOENES 

PHOTOGRAPHY
By Appointment 535-4161 Member of

Mention "The Newt" ASSOCIATED PHOTOGRAPHERS 
and receive a discount. INTERNATIONAL


